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 Welcome back to Term Two 
 
It has been wonderful to see all of the students 

returning to school after the holiday break and 

hearing all about their family adventures. This 

term is action packed! We have attended the 

ANZAC Day march and service. We have District 

Cross Country, Interschool Sport, Education 

Week, excursions and incursions booked and of 

course lots of learning experiences in our 

classrooms. 

Newsletter Fortnightly 

Welcome to the first newsletter of Term 2 2022. 
We will be providing newsletters fortnightly this 
term. 

Please continue to keep an eye out on Sentral 
Parent Portal and Flexibuzz for any other updates 
throughout the term.  

 

Common Professional Practice Day 

For Term 2, 2022, the Department of Education 
and Training has requested that schools provide 
teacher’s with a common professional practice 
day. This is to enable the most effective and 
efficient use of this day. 

As a result, our School Council has scheduled our 
teachers’ common professional practice day for 
Monday 30th May.  

Students will therefore not be required to attend 
school on this day. 

Team Kids will be conducting a whole day 
program for students who still require 
supervision.  

Please contact Team Kids to discuss 1300 035 000 

 

Welcome to the Team 

Alicia Miller 

We would like to welcome our 
new Education Support staff 
member Alicia who will be joining 
the Minnow Team working with 
P1B. 

Alicia is originally from South Gippsland and has 
recently moved into the area. She has a Bachelor 
of Music and will be running our music lunchtime 
club.   

 
Dave Evans  
 
We welcome Dave Evans 
during term 2. He is  
completing a Social Worker 
placement at H.P.S. He has 
lots of life experience as he 
was a police officer with 
Victoria Police for 23 years 
and has completed a Bachelor of Social Science 
(Psychology), and is currently undertaking a 
Master of Social Work.  He will begin by 
observing students in the classrooms and building 
rapport. If you would like your child to connect 
with Dave please contact Mrs Legge. 

 
Rapid Antigen Tests 
 
The Department of Education have advised that 
Rapid Antigen tests will continue to be provided 
to all students during the first 4 weeks of term 2. 
 
Students have been provided with a box of rapid 
antigen tests this week.   
 
We ask that you please continue to monitor and 
test students accordingly.   
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We are pleased to announce that we have  
Semper Dental returning to Hastings  
Primary School Monday 23rd May– Friday 27th 
May. 
 
Consent forms have been sent home this week to 
all students. These forms are required to be  
completed by parents who wish their children to 
be seen by the dentist. 
 

Forms are due back Friday 13th May 2022.  
 

ANZAC Day 25th April 
  
Last week our student leaders spoke in assembly 
about the significance of ANZAC Day.  
  
The school leaders, along with many other 
students and staff, represented Hastings Primary 

School at the ANZAC Day service in Hastings.  
  
Our school leaders, Jaylah Baker and Amelia 
Jackson, laid a wreath on our behalf.  
  
ANZAC Day is an important national occasion and 
a time to remember the anniversary of the first 
major military action fought by Australian and 
New Zealand forces during WWI. 
  
ANZAC Day marks the anniversary of the Gallipoli 
Campaign of WWI. ANZAC is an acronym for 
Australia and New Zealand Army Corps. 
  
At dawn on the 25th of April 1915, soldiers rowed 
ashore in boats called ‘lighters’ during the  
Gallipoli landings, under fire and without 
outboards motors. 
  
Traditionally, Rosemary is worn on ANZAC Day. 
Rosemary is found growing wild on the Gallipoli 
Peninsula. 
 
The 'Ode' comes from the poem "For the Fallen", 
written by Laurence Binyon. The verse, which is 
commonly known as 'The Ode of Remembrance', 
is as follows: 
 

The Ode        

  

They shall grow not old, as we that are  

left grow old;                    

Age shall not weary them, nor the  

years condemn. 

At the going down of the sun and in the morning, 

we will remember them. 
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WE WANT OUR STUDENTS TO TELL US 
WHAT THEY THINK!  
 
We value student voice as a means to improving 
student engagement, wellbeing, and quality  
instruction, and are conducting a survey to find 
out what your child thinks of our school.  
  
The AtoSS [Attitudes to School Survey] is an 
annual student survey offered by the Department 
of Education and Training to assist our school to 
gain an understanding of students' perceptions 
and experience of school.  
  
Students will be asked about their thoughts and 
feelings in relation to their school, their learning, 
peer relationships, bullying and life in general.  
  
Students from Year 4 to 6 at our school will 
participate in the survey. Your child will complete 
the survey online during school hours using a 
purpose built secure online survey tool.  It is  
important to note that we are not in any way 
“testing” your child. Your child has the right to 
refuse or withdraw from the survey at any time.  
  
Your child will be provided with a unique login to 
complete the survey. The student login is an 
assigned identifier that may be used to link data 
for statistical and research purposes only.  
  
All responses to the survey are kept anonymous in 
the response file. Personal identification data will 
not be recorded in the survey response file. This 
ensures that the confidentiality of your child’s 
responses is protected at all times. 
 
The survey results will be reported back to the 
school in an aggregate form throughout the  
survey period. All survey data that is made 
available in reports are for groups of students 
only so that no individual student can be 
identified. Data suppression rules are used for 
schools with low student numbers per year level. 
  
Last year we used the survey results to plan to 
increase opportunities for student voice, to  
inform our planning of wellbeing curriculum, and 

the way we support students to problem solve. 
  
If you would like more information, please speak 
to your child’s teacher or visit: https://
www2.education.vic.gov.au/pal/data-collection-
surveys/guidance/attitudes-school-survey 
  

IMPORTANT DATES TO NOTE IN YOUR DIARY  

Enrolment process / school tours  
  
Our 2023 school tours have begun. We will be 
opening the school to prospective new parents 
and inviting them to a school tour. If you know of 
interested prep parents for 2023, please 
encourage them to ring the office to book a tour. 
  
Upcoming School Tours dates and times 
  Wednesday  25th May 
 9:30 am – 10:30 am  
  

Students of the Week Friday 29th April  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Principals Award Friday 29th April 

Jazmin Baxter: For demonstrating our school 
value of respecting! It was wonderful to you see 
taking the time to greet your peers, staff and 
visitors to our school. Thank you for being a 
wonderful Hastings PS citizen. You are amazing! 

Pupil Free Day Monday 30th 

May 

Teachers Common 

Professional Practice 

Day 

Public Holiday Monday 13th Queens Birthday 

https://www2.education.vic.gov.au/pal/data-collection-surveys/guidance/attitudes-school-survey
https://www2.education.vic.gov.au/pal/data-collection-surveys/guidance/attitudes-school-survey
https://www2.education.vic.gov.au/pal/data-collection-surveys/guidance/attitudes-school-survey
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From the Assistant Principal 

Happy Mother’s Day to all of 
the mum’s, grandma’s foster 
mums, step mums, mother 
figures, mums to be and to the 
men out there that are doing 
the job of ‘mum and dad.’ I 
hope you all have a wonderful day on Sunday 
and are spoilt by your loved ones. Our students 
are creating a special gift this for that special 
person in their life. 

Brekky Club 

Brekky Club is back next week! On Monday and 
Wednesday students are invited to the kitchen 
from 8:40am for some cereal, fruit and toast. 
Entry is via the external door next to our Angling 
building. On Tuesday and Thursday after running 
club, toast will be delivered to the Astro Turf for 
students. Thank you to our amazing ES Team who 
organise and run brekky club! 

Runners Club 

Runners Club will commence this week. Mr Mac 
Rae will be conducting running club on Tuesdays 
and Thursdays at 8:40am. The number of laps 
each student completes will be recorded and 
awards will be given at the end of term.  

 

FOHPS 

You may have seen on our Facebook page and in 
the last newsletter that I am recruiting for 
F.O.H.P.S (Friends Of Hastings Primary School). 
FOHPS is a group of parents who volunteer their 

time to meet and plan the school community 
events and fundraising calendar for the year. 
Types of fundraisers we have had in the past 
include; raffles, mother’s and father’s day stalls, 
meal deals ‘-athon’ events and discos.  

 

There will be a meeting this Friday at 9am in the 
staffroom to discuss Meal Deals. Feel free to drop 
in if you’d like to know more or can offer your 
assistance, we’d love to see you! 

 

SRC 

This week our Student Representative Council 
are receiving their badges at assembly. The SRC 
are a group of students elected by their 
classmates and they are an important part of our 
school community as they are the voice of their 
peers. They meet weekly with Mrs Welsh and 
myself to make decisions, organise events and 
discuss ideas to ensure all students participate 
and enjoy school live. 



 

Hastings Primary School Newsletter   10-20 Hodgins Road Hastings Vic 3915                            Ph: 03 5979 1517          

 hastings.ps@education.vic.gov.au 



 

Hastings Primary School Newsletter   10-20 Hodgins Road Hastings Vic 3915                            Ph: 03 5979 1517          

 hastings.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

Student of The Week 

Class Week Ending Friday  29th April 

PA Seth Sitarz Seth the superstar! You have hit the ground running this term. Your ‘can 
do’ attitude has shone through as you’ve given all your learning your best 
go. It was terrific to see your engagement and enthusiasm as we started 
our unit on measurement.  

1/2A Oliver Lavea You were excited this week Oliver when I mentioned your new spelling 
challenge. But you were super pumped when you realised the hard work 
you have put in gave you instant rewards. You are already moving up 
spelling levels and your confidence and self-belief is growing. Keep it up 

3/4A Abby Lynch Congratulations Abby! It has been wonderful to see you start Term 2 with a 
huge smile and so much enthusiasm. From your keen interest in the 
lunchtime sports club to your amazing lists of reasons in our persuasive 
writing tasks this week, your willingness to try your absolute best at 
everything you do has shone through. Abby, I congratulate you for putting 
your best foot forward and sharing your enthusiasm with those around 
you. Keep it up Abby! 

3/4B Sebastien Ramage Sebastien, you have hit the ground running with your big smile and 
enthusiastic approach to your learning. You have also demonstrated an 
increased confidence in your maths this week, in particular with 
partitioning which has been wonderful to see. I look forward to watching 
your growth through the year. Keep up the great work! 

3/4C Zoey Baker Zoey you have started Term 2 on an excellent note by increasing your 
reading level and setting yourself up for a good tilt at improving your 
Literacy skills as the year progresses. Outstanding! 

5/6A Brodie Andrews Brodie, it has been wonderful to see you return from school holidays and 
lunge into your learning. It is a great example for others. 
Way to go Brodie! 

5/6C Coco Eder Welcome back to Hastings Primary School Coco. It’s great to have you join 
us in 5/6. You have quickly settled in, reconnecting with your friends and 
actively participating in learning activities. Well done!  

28/4 
Joshua 
Weeks 

28/4 
Emily 

Crawley 

3/5 
Abigail 

Mogford 
Jellett 

4/5 
Spencer  

Gray 

5/5 
Chloe 

Damman 
6/5 

Jacob 
Jordan-

Hauschild 

7/5 
Drew 

Tzatzimakis 
7/5 

Allison 
White 

19/4 
Beau 
Seal 

19/4 
Aaliyah 
Manger 

23/4 
Jaxon 

Eldridge 

24/4 
Leroy 
Peace 

25/4 
Lachlan 

Matherson 

27/4 
Jackson 
Denham 

28/4 
Colton  

Symonds 

20/4 
Indy-Rose 
Matterson 

4/5 
Malakai 
Jellett 
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Tuesday 10th May– Friday 13th May NAPLAN Year 3-Year 5 Students 

Friday 13th May Sempar Dental Consent Forms Due 

Wednesday 18th May F-2 The Magic Beach Melbourne Art Centre Excursion 

Thursday 19th May District Cross Country 

Friday 20th May Walk to School Day 

Sunday 22nd May—Sunday 28th May Education Week 

Monday 23rd May– Friday 27th May Sempar Dental School Visit 

Thursday 26th May National Sorry Day 

Monday 30th May Common Professional Practice Day 
No students required to attend 

Monday 13th June Queens Birthday Public Holiday 

Friday 24th June End of Term 2:30 Dismissal  

Important Dates Term 2 2022 


